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was due to the three student success centers and the Welcome Center coming 
online in the Student Union which were not included in the approved 2017-2018 

budget.  Ms. Busalacchi also explained that on the expense side, Wages and 
Benefits are lower than anticipated due to the less hiring of intermittent employees 

and hiring more student employees. Ms. Busalacchi also noted that there is 
anticipated increase in Wages and Benefits for 2018-2019 due to the increase of 

full-time staff and student staff to be hired in preparation of the new Student 
Recreation and Aquatics Center coming online next spring.  Ms. Busalacchi noted 
that the proposed budget for 2018-2019 includes five months of operation for the 

Student Recreation and Aquatics Center.   

Marco Alvarado asked for a motion to approve the recommendation that the 

Board of Directors approve the 2018-


